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S 9:00 a.m. Worship (DS4) 
 10:30 a.m. Bible Study 
 7:30 p.m. AA Mtg (CLC) 
M Packer Camp 
T Packer Camp 

10:00 a.m. Women’s Bible Study (BAAC) 
W Packer Camp 

1:00 p.m. Sheepshead Players (BAAC) 
TH Packer Camp 

9:00 a.m. Library Committee (FL) 
 6:30 p.m. Worship (SOPP) 
F Packer Camp 
 Offices Closed 

 
 

IN THE LORD’S HOUSE: 211 attended services 
last week in person. 74 households streamed the 
services for a total of 285. “Oh come, let us 
worship and bow down; let us kneel before the 
Lord, our Maker!” 
 
SUMMER CLEANING is in full swing. As the 
summer progresses, areas of our church and 
school will be temporarily closed. Please watch for 
posted signs letting you know which areas are safe 
to enter. Thanks to Pam Ganswindt for her waxing 
efforts! She and Amy Weymier have done this for 
close to 15 years. 
 
LUTHER'S TRANSLATION OF THE NEW 
TESTAMENT: Luther translated the New 
Testament into the common German language 
500 years ago in 1522. The German people no 
longer depended on someone else telling them 
what the Bible said. They could read it 
themselves! What a gift to be able to understand 
what God’s Word says. Luther wrote, “I wish that 

every village had its own interpreter and that this 
book alone would live in the hands, eyes, ears, and 
hearts of all people.” 
 
TO OUR EGL CHURCH FAMILY: thank you for 
all of the thoughts and prayers received these past 
weeks after the hospitalization and death of my 
father, Richard Hoelke. My family and I greatly 
appreciate the Christian support from all of you. 
Thank you to those that attended the visitation 
and funeral to honor my father. Rejoice in the 
resurrection. (1 Corinthians 2:9) – Amy Weymier 
 
TO ALL MY ELM GROVE FRIENDS: I want to 
extend my gratitude and appreciation for all the 
prayers, well wishes and HELP you have given to 
me and my family during this time of healing. A 
special “thank you” to Carole, Deb, and Helen for 
the meals they provided. They were wonderful. 
Another special “thank you” to Helen Moore and 
the Ohde family for all their assistance after my 
accident. They are truly special people and I am 

Key: 
CLC – Christian Life Center 
FH – Fellowship Hall 

BAAC – Bartelt Adult Activity Center 
MC – Music Center 

FL – Friendship Library 

SUMMER OFFICE HOURS 
Offices are open Mon. – Thurs. 

8 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

 

http://www.egl.org/


blessed to have such wonderful neighbors. Thanks 
to the pastors for their faithful concern and visits. 

I am truly blessed. - Arlene Malnar, God bless you 
all! 
 
THEOLOGICAL MAN CAVE: The words of advice 
that President George Washington gave the young 
American nation after two terms in office remain 
instructive for us today as well 225 years later. 
Washington's farewell address will be the topic of 
retired Professor Steve Hauser's presentation to 
the EGL Theological Man Cave on Wednesday, 
August (sic) 24, at 7:00 p.m. at Revere's in 
Delafield. If the name Hauser sounds familiar to 

you, it may be because you've heard him speak at 
the Brookfield Memorial Day events at Oak Hill 
Cemetery on Nathan Hatch, the western-most 
buried Revolutionary War veteran. 
 
BOARD POSITIONS: If you would like to serve 
on a board please contact Mark Ewert or James 
Drabiszczak. We still have open positions. 
 
INSTALLATION OF NEW OFFICERS: On 
Sunday, June 26, the Church elected new officers 
to serve on her various boards. The installation for 
those positions will be on either July 14 or 17. If 
you are one of the new officers, please let Amy 
Stroh know which service to expect you at. 
 
LWML:   The evening group of LWML will meet in 
the Friendship Library on Monday, July 11, at 7:00 
p.m. Mission project for this meeting will be 
making finger puppets for missionaries to tell the 
Gospel message. If you would like to participate in 
this interesting project, please come to our 
meeting. We welcome you. 
 
BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP: For the July 21 
meeting of the book discussion group at 9:30 a.m. 
in the Bartelt Center, please read THE GOWN by 
Jennifer Robson.  A complete list of upcoming 
books will be distributed at the meeting.  New 
members are always welcome.  Call Anne with ?, 
262-692-9642. 
 
RAISERIGHT:  NEW! The Scrip Card Program 
has a new name! If you want the convenience of 
purchasing e-cards with an app on your phone, 

you can create an account and indicate EGL as 
your fundraising organization. (I can provide you 

with EGL’s organization number.) I will also be 
available at church for card purchases during most 
Sundays in the summer months. If needed, you 
may also send me an email with your order. Thank 
you to those of you who are faithful supporters of 
this fundraising program for the school. - Meg 
Grelk (mgrelk@egl.org) 
 
ISSUES, ETC.: REVELATION BIBLE STUDY… The 
Word of the Lord Endures Forever is a daily 
15-minute verse-by-verse Bible study produced by 
Lutheran Public Radio in Collinsville, IL and hosted 

by LCMS Pastor Will Weedon.  This week’s 
teachings include: Satan Thrown Down to Earth, 
The First Beast, The Second Beast and The Lamb 
& the 144,000.  You can listen on-demand 
at thewordendures.org, the LPR mobile app and 
your favorite podcast provider. 
 
KFUO RADIO: This week on KFUO.org you'll find 
podcasts dealing with many relevant issues, like, 
"What is a woman?" on Cross Defense; "The 
marriage of priests" from the Augsburg Confession 
on Concord Matters; "Singing Hymns for the 
Nation" and what it means to focus on God's gift 
of land and government on The Lutheran Ladies 
Lounge; an update on the Russia-Ukraine war 
on The Coffee Hour; and why God-given pronouns 
are important for a proper understanding of reality 
and of God Himself on The Lutheran Witness 
Podcast. 
 
PLEASE PRAY FOR and remember these 
members of EGL who are confined to bed or to 
their homes. Addresses and telephone #’s are in 
the church directory. 
Nina Kaul  Inge Klammer 
Joan Komschlies  Wayne Koneman 

 
Remember those serving in the Armed 

Forces: 
Rebecca (Burhop) Butler 

Matt Diven 
Katherine Leaf  

Alex Ohde 
Joshua Tesch 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001b5j24jM6sSfbRGW1wdI7ZXB-WzlijSGKaphr0Wl42ZZrXEJOd5bIFfqo3coY3saGBgP6SwgdIeYo8bapeySA1y4L4O1decNlqUd8kq5ZljblGaNEKcc64D5xy0PeVzpNgo3ml541qUMaZtoAh0b6-qHodbu6aPOe&c=sCZsAzvOikSqKWi6kpJ-7inDELuC5ZBitPSYxMebtz4yLtqMxcy7Sw==&ch=JSymyE7DgCeTniKrAX6GhtJ0-u-pGFBMlL0Fn89us-KbByticyQMYA==

